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On average, 10-12 motorhomes have been parking overnight in the Meadows car park at weekends 

recently and less during the week. Callander Community Council Motorhome Sub-group is looking at 

temporary parking arrangements with service provision for motorhomes in Callander this year, in 

response to the increased number of motorhomes that are expected. This increase is due to 

expanding motorhome ownership/rental and more people holidaying in the UK because of the 

pandemic. 

We will also be looking at a more permanent overnight parking solution for motorhomes in the 

future. This will include an overnight parking area providing fresh water, grey and chemical waste 

disposal facilities, possible electric hook-ups (EHU) and access to toilets/ showers, similar to the Aires 

that are provided in many European countries.   

Since the last CCC meeting in May 2021, things are slowly starting to move.  

In May, the Motorhomes Sub-group met and produced a draft document on motorhome provision in 

Callander, to be used as a basis for further discussion with the agencies concerned. This document 

was sent to Martin Earl in advance of the meeting of the NPA/Stirling Council (SC) officer group on 

May 17th. They are due to have a second meeting on 2nd. June, to continue their discussions. 

We have been advised that David Hopper from SC will be in touch after the second meeting to 

arrange a date/time for a meeting with the CCC sub group to bring both strands together, in order to 

provide an update on motorhome servicing plans and to receive community views. 

No date has, as yet, been suggested. 
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